
 
 
 
 

Aug. 13, 2018 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

I am pleased to announce the appointment of three Q2S directors in place of the current structure 

under Dr. Kim Costino. These appointments are effective Aug. 21, 2018. 

Grace King, who currently serves as the Q2S project manager and has been leading the technical 

conversion, has been appointed Technical Director. She will oversee the technical conversion and 

continue her duties as project manager. 

Tom Provenzano, a faculty member in the Department of Theatre Arts and longtime chair of the 

University Curriculum Committee, will serve as Q2S Curriculum Director. Dr. Provenzano, who has been 

a member of the Q2S Steering Committee since its inception, will oversee the remaining tasks related to 

the curriculum, conversion/transformation and the post-curriculum development work. 

Craig Seal, dean of Undergraduate Studies and a member of the Q2S Steering Committee, has been 

named Q2S Advising Director. Dr. Seal, who has played an integral role in the development of the Q2S 

advising plans, will oversee the implementation of these established plans. 

Please join me in congratulating Grace, Tom and Craig on their new appointments. I would also like to 

thank Kim for her outstanding efforts and leadership as Q2S director; and wish her well in her new 

position at Cal State Dominguez Hills. 

Best, 
Shari  
 
Shari McMahan, Ph.D. 
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 

 
 
 
 
 
 


